
 

  

Stonewall Scoop 
Ice Cream Social Cancelled as Annual Stonewall 

social events struggle during pandemic 

Getting together to celebrate and interact with neighbors is an 

important piece of any community. Over the years, the SCA has 

developed many fun events that we look forward to annually; the 

popular Stonewall Community Yard Sale, 4th of July Parade, and 

Christmas caroling, to name a few.  
 

Unfortunately, the COVID-19 pandemic has made many of these 

events impossible in 2020, and we are now forced to cancel another 

favorite. The Ice Cream Social, normally held at Stonewall 

Elementary the weekend before school starts in the fall, will join the 

list of cancelled events this year.  
 

While we are disappointed by these cancellations, the SCA Board 

hopes to find an upside to it all. These events comprise a large 

portion of our annual budget, and we are considering reallocating 

funds to allow for possible updates to the neighborhood. The Board 

is open to any ideas that promote community. We will 

communicate any decisions in future editions of this newsletter. 

Stay tuned! 
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August 2020                 A Quarterly Insight into the Stonewall Community 

Even though our 4th of July Parade was 
cancelled, Don & Margaret Starsinic 

were still there in spirit. 

A Special Tribute 

Community Calendar >>> 

Fayette County School Starts: 
August 26th (At-home learning) 

General Election:                    
Tuesday, November 3rd  

Higbee Mill Development Update 
You have probably noticed the recent construction activity along Higbee Mill Road after many idle months. 
The SCA contacted the LFUCG Engineering Department and they reported the original developer recently 

sold the daycare property to Briggs Commercial Construction. Briggs Construction is now working to 
complete the daycare building and install the new bridge over South Elkhorn Creek, as well as install a new 

sidewalk from the corner of Higbee Mill and Cornwall to the daycare. Engineering has inspected the site 
and the new contractor is working as permitted.  

The original developer, TaylorMade Development Group, still owns the townhouse property and work has 
not yet begun.  

Seeking Volunteers! 
The Stonewall Community Association is seeking volunteers to help with the Welcome Packets for new 
homeowners. Most Stonewall Commons merchants already participate by offering coupons, discounts and 
flyers but new merchants have moved into Stonewall Commons and need to be contacted.  
 

We are also seeking volunteers to help deliver Welcome Packets to new homeowners. If you are 
interested, please email Kim Justus at kimberlykjustus@gmail.com. 
 



 

 

ask the experts >>> 

ASSOCIATION OFFICERS 

President – Kim Justus 

Vice-President – Sheila Carmack 

Secretary – Andrew Franklin 

Treasurer – Wayne Starnes 

 

NEWSLETTER TEAM 

Sheila Carmack 

Andrew Franklin 

Whitney Baxter 

 

WEB 

Stonewallneighborhood.org 

Webmaster – Andrew Franklin 

STONEWALL SCOOP 
Stonewall Community Association 
3453 Lannette Lane 
Lexington, KY  40503 
 

 

Over the years, the Stonewall 
Community Association has collected 
email addresses to provide updates to 

residents regarding neighborhood 
happenings.  We are working to 

revamp this service and will start 
sending updates again soon.  If you 

would like to be added to our 
communications list, send your name, 

street address, and email address 
to stonewallneighborhood@gmail.com. 

 

coming soon >>> 

In The Next Issue 

Updates on SCA Events 

YearEnd Review 

And much more!! 

 

To view this newsletter in color, please visit our website - stonewallneighborhood.org 
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If corrections need to be made to your 
mailing label, please notify  

Kim Justus at  516-782-7648 or 
kimberlykjustus@gmail.com.  
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